
 

 

 
    

Public Notice 
FY 2024-2025 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) 

 
May 5, 2023  

 
The Lower Connecticut River Valley Council of Governments (RiverCOG) has initiated a thirty-day public comment 
period for the 2024-2025 UPWP ass amended  The UPWP is the transportation planning program that identifies 
tasks initiated by RiverCOG for the period between July 1, 2023 through June 30, 2025.  It includes descriptions of 
planning tasks and products, identifies who will perform the tasks, a schedule for completing the tasks, and the cost 
of work and source of funds to maintain a federally compliant metropolitan planning organization (MPO) 
transportation planning process for the Lower CT River Valley Region. 
 
This comment period provides the public and opportunity to comment on the 2024-2025 UPWP through June 3, 
2023. A hybrid public information meeting will be held on Wednesday May 17, 2023 at 7:00 p.m. at RiverCOG 
located a 145 Dennison Road in Essex CT. 
 
The 2024-2025 UPWP can be viewed on RiverCOGs website at: http://www.rivercog.org  For additional information 
please contact rharamut@rivercog.org or call 860/581-8554 
 
Join Zoom Meeting at: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81922650311?pwd=cTByMmFQQ2JNTkhCUGhNM2FKa0FLQT09 
Meeting ID: 819 2265 0311 
Passcode: 193957 
One tap mobile 
+13052241968,,81922650311#,,,,*193957# US 
+13092053325,,81922650311#,,,,*193957# US 
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